
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          

 

St. Peter Lutheran Church Tidings  

May 2016    Rev. Ron Mathews  

Projecting Christ To All Generations  
 

This is our mission as a congregation, to project Christ so others may see Christ in us.  
 
Projecting has a deeper faith formation element than just showing others Christ.  9ÏÕ ÓÅÅȟ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎȭÔ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ 

ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅȢ  So before we can show 
others Christ, we first must have Christ in 
us.  Children grasp this concept wonderfully 
in ways that my developed cerebral cortex 
now struggles with.  You see, children learn 
most by watching and imitating us 
adults.  Then they take what they have  
witnessed and project it into a wonderful 
world of imagination.  In this new world  
children learn how to apply the skills they 
saw us adults do.  
 

Enter our new family worship service this 
summer. 
 

During the summer months (Beginning May 
29th) we will have a new worship service 
that engages the imagination of children.  It 
will be held on Sunday mornings at 10:15am 
to 11:00am in the lower level of the 
church.  This service is focused intently on 
not just inviting children to participate but to 
engage children of all ages and involve them 
as we gather to worship our 
Lord.  Why?  Because children are  
fellow-worshipers, not intruders that need  
to figure out how to properly sit still and 
worship.  ,ÅÔȭÓ ÆÁÃÅ ÉÔȟ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÁÒÅ ÎÁÔÕÒÁÌÌÙ 
prone to two things: noise and  
movement.  Children have a hard time (and 
so do adults!) sitting still for one hour.  So 
why not create a worship space where  
parents do not feel the need to be anxious in 
keeping their children quiet?  Why not create 
a space where children can be engaged AND 
the adults can be too?  This is about offering 
a worship service with movement and  
symbolic actions that would be interesting to 
both children and adults alike.  Why?   
Because every generation has a gift to share. 

 
Worship is a matter of heart.  So why not create a space where the kids can be free to be who God created them to 
be?  7ÈÙ ÎÏÔ ÃÒÅÁÔÅ Á ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÓÐÁÃÅ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÃÁÎ ÆÏÃÕÓ ÍÏÒÅ ÏÎ ÐÒÁÉÓÉÎÇ 'ÏÄ ÁÎÄ ÌÅÓÓ ÏÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ ËÉÄȭÓ ÃÏÌÏÒÉÎÇ 
books and cheerios?   At this worship one thing is certain - this will not be a quiet worship service.  There will be a lot 
of noise, a lot of movement, and yes a whole lot of praising our Lord.  
 

Hope you will join us for this new adventure as we gather to Project Christ to All Generations! 
Pastor Ron 



 

 
      Worship & Music Server 

  Sunday worship  - 9:00 am      
      We still need volunteers for May - Please call the office or go to our website to sign up  

 

 May 1 
Sunday 

9 am  

May 8 
-ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙ  

Sunday  
9 am 

May 15 
Sunday  
9 am 

May 22 
Affirmation of Baptism  

Sunday  
9 am  

 

May 29 
Baccalaureate  

Sunday 
9 am  

Communion  
Assistants  

Kim Lamb Terrie Thurm Kim Lamb Kelley Carman Kelley Carman 

Scripture  
Readers  

Diann Curtis TBD TBD TBD TBD 

Acolytes  
 

TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD 

Multimedia  
 

Jack Mixdorf Jack Mixdorf TBD TBD TBD 

Organist  Sheila Mixdorf Sheila Mixdorf Amy Lockhart Sheryl Moeller Amy Lockhart 

Sound 
System 

Steve  DeVries Alton Midthus Larry Oltrogge  Roger Donaldson Steve DeVries  

Video TBD TBD TBD TBD  TBD 

Altar Guild  Terrie Thurm, Lori Thurm, Michelle Steffe  

Usher/Greeters  Randy & Terrie Thurm, Joe Koepke, Gary & Cheryl Sharp, Mark & Jackie Fober Family  

Please find a replacement If you are unable to serve at the time you are scheduled.   
Your ministry is vital and we give thanks for your willingness to serve.  

     From the Church Office  
 Check out the online church calendar. The link is on the opening page of our  website - www.stpeterdenver.org.  

5ÎÄÅÒ Ȱ-ÏÓÔ 0ÏÐÕÌÁÒȱ ÃÌÉÃË ÏÎ  ÃÁÌÅÎÄÁÒȠ ÙÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÓÅÅ ÔÈÅ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓ  
scheduled for the year. If you would like to add something to the calendar please contact the office.  

 

Bulletin Deadline: Thursdays 10:00 am and the  Newsletter Deadline: 4:30 pm on the 3rd Friday of each month. 

AA/Alanon  
AA/Alanon Step Class:  Tuesday nights at 7 pm in lower level (second & fifth Tuesdays of the month) Meeting:  
Tuesday nights at 7 pm in lower level (first & fourth Tuesdays - round table format) Open Meeting: 3rd Tuesday of 
each month.  Anyone who has an interest in or questions about the disease of alcoholism or anyone who fears that a 
loved one may be dealing with alcoholism is welcome to attend the monthly open meeting. 

Reminder  
The property & management, mission, evangelism, stewardship, worship & music, WELCA, mutual ministry board  
minutes, Pastoral highlights and Council minutes are posted in the Friendship Room for your perusal.  

Video Recording  
We are looking for volunteers to tape our St Peter worship services. If you are interested in this ministry of the church, 
please contact the office for further information.  



 

 

You are invited to an 
open house to celebrate 
Gretchen Syhre's  
retirement.  Saturday, 
May 7, 4:30 pm --?,  
at their home,:2534 
Killdeer Ave, Denver 

 

Mission & Community  

Northeast Iowa Food Bank  
Please join us at the food bank to pack elderly nutrition 
boxes.  You do not need to notifying the food bank; there are 
several groups there each week and we can just join in, 
Next scheduled Saturday,  is  May 14, from 9 -10:30 am. 
Simply go to the volunteer entrance at the Food Bank, 160 
Lafayette St, Any questions, call Joyce Miller 984-5021. 

Noisy Offering  
The noisy offerings during May and June will be going  
to Bremwood in Waverly.  Lutheran Services in Iowa's  
Bremwood Residential Treatment Center provides 24-7 
mental health services, shelter care and independent,  
transitional and supervised apartment living programs for 
youth in need of special care. You can share God's 
love with them through your offerings. 

College Care Packages 
Thank you to everyone who donated so many food items for 
the college care packages. The Board of Mission was able to  
put together 12 amazing boxes of caloric fortification for  
college kids to consume during their finals' week and beyond.   

Wellness Screening  
We had 51 people take part in the wellness screening. 
Thank you to  WELCA and all who donated their time to 
this vital event!  

It's time to TP the church!  
Yes, that's right! We're going to be 
collecting toilet paper during April 
and May for the His Hands Food 
Pantry. It's Totally Purposeful. 
Watch for an incredible structure 
to be designed and built by St.  
Peter kids with the rolls of  
donated toilet paper. Help make 
this a fun project and one that will 
make a daily essential available to 
people in our area. 
Thanks Provided!!  ͖
Board of Mission  

Cedar Valley Hospice  
)Ô ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÓÅÅÍÓ ÔÏÏ ÅÁÒÌÙȟ ÕÎÔÉÌ ÉÔȭÓ ÔÏÏ ÌÁÔÅȢ 
Have you filled out your advance directive,  
or had the end-of-life conversation with your 

loved ones and healthcare professionals? If not, Cedar  
Valley Hospice can help! We have a variety of resources to 
help you start the end-of-life conversation with others, as 
well as the documents you need to fill out. Visit 
www.cvhospice.org or call 319-272-2002 for more info. 

Restore 
/Î -ÁÙ ρτÔÈȟ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ $ÅÎÖÅÒȭÓ #ÉÔÙ-Wide Garage Sales, a 
16-foot truck will be in the northwest parking lot at St. 
Peter Church in Denver.  The truck will be provided by 
(ÁÂÉÔÁÔ ÆÏÒ (ÕÍÁÎÉÔÙ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÆÕÎÄÒÁÉÓÅÒȟ Ȱ2ÅÓÔÏÒÅȱȢ 
Ȱ2ÅÓÔÏÒÅȱ ÉÓ Á (ÏÍÅ-Improvement and Retail Donation 
Center in Waterloo. They accept new and used material 
donations and sell the materials back to the public 
at  deeply discounted prices. All proceeds go back to 
ÆÕÒÔÈÅÒÉÎÇ (ÁÂÉÔÁÔȭÓ ÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÂÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ ÈÏÍÅÓȟ  
communities, and hope.  
The truck will remain at the church from Saturday the 
ρτÔÈ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ -ÏÎÄÁÙ ÔÈÅ ρφÔÈȢ )Æ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎȭÔ ÇÅÔ  
materials to the parking lot during that time, or the 
truck is full, you can call 319-883-3331 to have your 
donation questions answered. A complete list of  
donated items accepted can be found at  
heartlandhfh.org/restore  or by calling the number 
listed above.  

Camp EWALU Volunteer Work Weekend  
Join us, May 6-8, 2016; come for all or part of the  
weekend for Free! Get your hands dirty and help Camp 
EWALU get ready for the hundreds of campers that will  
come to camp this summer. Service is a big part of what 
keeps Camp EWALU running and looking  
great. Thank you to the many hands that help this  
ministry continue to flourish. All are welcome,  
meals provided. St Peter would like to send a group of 
workers to help out, please let the office know if you are 
interested, as we would try to carpool.  

His Hands Oran Food Pantry  
Serving families in the area that are experiencing food  
insecurity. May wish list: Spices (salt, pepper, cinnamon, etc.) 
Open Tuesdays, 5:00-8:00 pm.  And Friday, 9:00 am - noon. 
March total served:  66 Households, 151 individuals, 4,276 
lbs distributed. Questions? -319-638-4357. Staci dropped 
off our St Peter donations  totaling  81.5 lbs; as always 
they were very grateful.  

Let the relaxation begin
 

Happy Retirement Gretchen! 
 

4ÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÎÏ× Ȱ-ÏÒÅ 2ÏÏÍ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ )ÎÎȱ  
Last December the Catholic Worker House launched their 
Need More Room at the Inn project. Donors responded 
generously. The goal was to raise $45,000 which was the 
price for a nearby house. However, $73,750 was donated 
which enabled them to buy a different house that is both 
larger and in much better condition. The newly purchased 
house is right next door. They will take possession in May 
ÁÎÄ ÐÌÁÎ ÔÏ ÁÄÄ ÓÉØ ÂÅÄÓ ÆÏÒ ÍÅÎȭÓ ÅÍÅÒÇÅÎÃÙ ÓÈÅÌÔÅÒȢ   
St Peter donated $2,500 to this ministry.  

http://www.cvhospice.org/
http://heartlandhfh.org/restore


 

 

17 
Virgil Buhr 

Rodney Diercks 
Erin Gustafson 

 

18 
Chip Flory 

Sara Oltrogge 
Rylee Renner  

Roger & Shirley Thurm 
Ben & Jill Thrasher 

 

19 
Carolee Oberheu 

Cassandra Upshaw 
 

20 
Emily Flory Carolan  

Joel & Joy Wolter 
 

21 
Trudi Schimmels 

 

22 
Bruce Thurm 
Kris Steege  

Jack & Sheila Mixdorf 
Randy & Terrie Thurm 

 

23 
Donna Donaldson 

 

24 
Jade Dierks 

 

25 
Alton Midthus 
Ethan Thies 

 

26 
Austin Herman 
Doug Roethler  

 
 

28 
Ed & JoAnne Blumenshine 

Reagan Carman  
Todd & Elizabeth Foelske 

Zackary Satterthwaite 
 

29 
Ruth Fasse 

 

30 
Philip Michels 

 

31 
Richard Beckel 

Wesley Homeister 
Amelia Johnson  
Teresa Miller 
Zack Thrasher 

 

May Birthdays &  
Anniversaries  

 

Congregational News  

April Council Minutes Highlights  
¶ Request from Board of Education for additional money for 
youth supplies, council suggested to ask congregation members  
for extra Noisy Offering to cover this. 

¶ Council will start reviewing Constitution changes proposed  
by Process Team in order to have in time for the Annual Meeting. 

¶ Motion approved to use $175 per kid out of the confirmation 
camp budget item for Confirmands to attend EWALU and pull out  
of Youth Ministry Fund if interest exceeds budget item.  Additional 
scholarship money will be provided on an as needed basis. 

¶ Motion approved for Council Support for Pastor Ron to attend 
EWALU from Sunday afternoon to Friday during that week with 
understanding that attendees will provide reflection for that  
following Sundays church service. 

¶ Motion approved to start a Family Worship on Sundays  
mornings at 10:15 am during the summer months to follow regular service. 

¶ Motion to allow Pastor Ron to take a week for Continuing  
Education during the week of April 25th with the promise that  
discussion on Continuing Ed policy be added to the agenda for next 
council meeting in May. 

New Members Class 
Classes will be forming soon, contact Pastor Ron if you are 
interested in joining St Peter.  

1 
 Dori Jurgenson 

 

2 
Dawn Riley 

 

3 
Judy Vauthier 

Michael & Jaime Gienau 
Jon & Brenda Wolter 

 

4 
Kathy Ackerman 

Todd Foelske 
 

5 
Betty Biemann 

 

6 
Derek Gielau 

 

7 
Carson Haase 
Ella Mathews 

Nick Syhre 
Michael Vauthier 

Randy & Roxi Herman 
 

8 
Marissa Schwebach 

 

10 
Everett Johnson  

Larry Stock 
Kristen Wolter 

 

11 
Elberta Schroeder 

Michelle Steffe 
Lori Thurm 

Renetta Thurm 
Tricia & Dennis Kurtz 

 

12 
Amanda Swanson 

 

13 
Mitchell Mohlis 

Rachelle Nystrom 
 

14 
Marcia Ott 

Marlys Patterson 
 

15 
Matt Krueger 

Mike & Renee McInroy 
Garland & Heather Krabbenhoft  

 

16 
Amy Gehrke 
Wanda Meier 
Brody Wirtjes 

 

 

Appreciation  
A big thanks to  
everyone who 
helped put together 
the meal for the new 
addition to our  
family. Landry is  
doing wonderful, 
ÁÎÄ ×Å ÃÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÂÅ 
happier.  
Luke and Samantha 
Thornton.  

 
Baptism  
Welcome to Faith Marie 
Graham, daughter of  
Alexandra Swanson and 
Stephen Graham. Faith 
was baptized April 24.  

We apologize if your birthday or anniversary are not listed or 
listed incorrectly. Please notify the office with additions or  

corrections. Thank you.  



 

 

Women of the ELCA 

Prayer Shawl Ministry  
The Prayer Shawl Ministry meets on the 1st Thursday, 
every other month at 1:00 pm.  
Next meeting: Thursday, May 5.  If you know of  
someone who is in need of a Prayer Shawl, please take 
one from the pew in the Friendship Room.  Please make 
sure you fill out a form (located in basket on pew).  

Mission & Community  

WELCA Board Meeting 
Monday, May 9, 7:00 pm 

 

WELCA Bible Study Leaders   
Available in the Gather Magazine  

 

Ruth Circle  
Next Meeting: May 4 at 7:00 pm 

Bible Study Leader: Sheila Mixdorf  
Hostess: Shirley Thurm  

 

Mary Circle  
Next Meeting: May 4 at 1:30 pm 

Bible Study Leader: Bonnie Gielau 
Hostess: Dorothy Eggena  

 

Naomi Circle  
Next Meeting: Sunday, May 1 at 10:15 am  

Bible Study Leader: Marlys Krueger  
 

Serving Committee for May  
Chairperson - Ruth Circle  

 
Karla Anderson            Doris Blankenship Erika Benschoter 
Trina Cheever               Teresa Diercks Gayle Eick  
Melodie Foelske            Jan Hartmann Leah Homeister-
Barb Klemp                    Lisa Michels Opal Miller 
Wendy Mohlis                Joyce Schimmels  
Crystal Shedenhelm    Karen Thurm  Marlyn Wolter  

Backpack Program  
Currently 11 students at Denver Schools are receiving  
supplemental food through the NEIA Backpack Program 
that the area churches support. St Peter is collecting  
Shampoo for the month of May, to be included in the 
backpacks.  

EWALU  
Camp and Retreat information for 2016 is located on the  
information table outside the office or on their website: ewalu.org  

Family Bible Study   
Wednesday, May 4th 6:00-7:30pm.  This study is  
interactive and engaging for 4th graders and older as it 
dives deep into the core teachings of our faith, why they 
matter, and how to apply them to our lives.  Utilizing a 
FAITH 5 format, this study is designed to not only help you 
grow in your faith, but also to help you grow closer in faith 
as a family. 
7th & 8th Grade Confirmation ɀMay 11 & 18 

Quilt Tying  
Quilt tying has concluded for the season, 249 quilts 
were taken to the Ingathering.  A special thanks to all 
who have so generously provided recycled and new 
fabrics, blankets, sheets, draperies and baby items for 
making quilts and kits.  Thanks also to those who give 
of their time and talent to plan, cut, sew, assemble 
and tie; to all who help with the LWR projects.  

Faith Formation  

Youth Bowling at Waverly Bowl Inn  

Love Offering continues through May  
This year the board decided to send one-fourth of our 
Love Offering to the ELCA Fund for Leaders and one-
fourth to University of Iowa Lutheran Chaplaincy  
Outreach and the other half will support the WELCA 
Christmas gifts to missions & organizations.  We will  
apply for a Thrivent Choice Dollar match also.  A special 
envelope for April 10 is included with your regular  
offering envelopes, or you may use a plain envelope and 
ÍÁÒË ÉÔ Ȱ,ÏÖÅ /ÆÆÅÒÉÎÇȢȱ  Thank you for your support. 

Assention Worship  
You are invited to the sunrise Assention Worship, 
being held Thursday, May 5, 6:30 am, at St John 
Maxfield, Denver.  

Affirmation of Baptism  
Sunday, May 22, 9 am, the following young disciples:   
Hayden Arians, Katelyn Bartels, Marissa Leisinger, Samuel  
Lockhart, Alexis Lyons, Breanna Sadler, Lilah Skaar; will 
make public profession of their faith to continue in the 
covenant God made with them in their holy baptism: 
     to live among God's faithful people, 
     to hear the word of God and share in the Lord's supper, 
     to proclaim the good news of God in Christ through 
 word and deed, 
     to serve all people, following the example of Jesus, 
     and to strive for justice and peace in all the earth.  


